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            14th July, 2005 

Medical Council of India

Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road,

Opp. Mata Sundari College (for Women)

New Delhi – 110 002

Subject : Complaint of Shri Akhilesh Kumar Akhil against the doctors of Kumar ENT Clinic, New Delhi

Ref. No. : MCI-211(2)(226)/2004-Ethical/9771 dated 14.10.2004

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Akhilesh Kumar Akhil, Editor, Bharat Post, Hindi Saptahik, Samachar Patra, forwarded by the Medical Council of India, alleging that Kumar ENT Clinic’s (being run at Najafgarh Road, Opp. Post Office, Nangloi, Delhi – 110041) letter head is in the name of fictitious doctors who do not practice at the said Clinic.  In their joint reply Dr. Atul Kumar Singh, Dr. Ashish Batra and Dr. Sharad Latta have confirmed that Dr. Atul Kumar Singh has a clinic at Najafgard Road, Opp. Post Office, Nangloi, Delhi – 110041, where he sits at fix timings and the other doctors namely Dr. Ashish Batra, Dr. Sharad Latta visit the clinic on fix days and times and are available on call.  In view of the above, the complaint is dismissed.  

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary

